
Greetings from Benjamin Constant, Amazon, Brazil                 October, 2014 
 

Wilson went on a five-day trip in September and wanted to share the blessings with you… 
 

 
 

     The beginning of August Pr. Edgardo and I travelled on his boat with a team of men (including Pr. Hélio 

and four Christian brothers from his church, Pr. Nestor (Ticuna Indains) and our workers Alzenir and Branco) 

to an Island to help Pr. Hélio (a Ticuna Indian pastor) build a church plant in a Ticuna Indian village called 

São Fernandes de Tauarú.  
 

    We had a great trip and went right to work as soon as we arrived. We praise God that with a total of 

eleven guys we were able to construct a wooden church built on stilts measuring 6 by 10 meters from 

scratch in record time, two and a half days!. The wood had already been cut into boards and we took along 

a generator to be able to use the saw since this village has no electricity. 
 

     The team from Faith Bible Church, WI provided the funds for this church and was planning on building it, 

but the village was still flooded when they arrived. I am so thankful God had other plans for the team since 

it would have been very hard for them to work in this village… 

 

 - There were so many mosquitos and bugs, we all crept into our hammocks (with mosquito nets) around 

7:30 pm. After working so hard all day, it wasn’t hard to fall asleep. 

 

-   It’s the middle of dry season and the river is low now so we took only 

manioc flour, rice and a few crackers 

knowing there would be lots of fish 

available. When we got to the village, 

the fish were jumping all over! The 

Indian women provided juice and 

barbecued the fish whole over an open 

fire for our meals each day (scales, 

innards and all). It was fun peeling the 

skin back, sprinkling a pinch of salt over 

it (they don’t use salt while cooking) and enjoying a variety of fish each day. 

We even had alligator! Can you fine the tail? 
  
     The construction went very well. It was HOT and sunny. We had a half a mile hike to and from the 

village. The Indian women helped clear the land, everybody worked hard and no one got hurt. The people 

were so sweet, willing to serve and excited about having a place of worship. Our last night in the village, 

there was a tremendous service dedicating the church to the Lord. We also consecrated Nadineia, an Indian 

woman who recently graduated from the Ticuna Indian Seminary and will be responsible for this 

congregation when Pastor Hélio isn’t there. His main church is up river. He will be visiting and preaching at 

this new congregation every fifteen days… 

Planting Churches… 




